Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation Q4 Commissioners Meeting held at  6:00 PM on December 15th, 2022 Online via Zoom

Meeting called to order on 12/15/2022 at 18:00 by President Krista Olson
Board of Commissioners present: Krista Olson, Mike Phillips, Carl Rasmussen, Joe Senn, Sage Stanchik, Keely Fishler (city appointed representative)
Previous meeting minutes: Mike Phillips moved that we dispense and place on file the reading of the previous meeting minutes and they be approved as written. The motion was seconded by Carl Rasmussen and approved by all of the lake district members present.

Financial Report: A financial report was provided by the Treasurer, Carl Rasmussen. See separate form for details. Mike Phillips moved for approval of the financial report, which was seconded by Joe Senn and approved by all of the district members present
Announcements: 
· Lake Management Plan needs to be updated in 2023
· Please keep an eye out for fishermen poaching on McDill. There have been reports of this happening in the past. Please report poaching incidents to the Wisconsin DNR at 1-800-TIP-WDNR (1-800-847-9367)

Dredging Project Update: 
· Treasurer Carl Rasmussen has been looking into reworking the payment model on the grant we are receiving. Instead of receiving the grant as a lump sum, he is trying to get 50% allocated to the lake district up front.
· Earth Inc will continue to remove sand from the dewatering area throughout the winter
Website Redesign and Social Media:

· Athena Podolak is a lake district member with extensive experience in marketing and web design. Athena has donated her time and expertise to create a mock website to introduce “Friends of McDill Pond.” This website will be available on the internet where anybody can peruse McDill Pond information and it will allow the lake district to accept electronic payment for fundraising and donations online. 
· There has also been a change in social media. The McDill Pond Facebook page and Instagram pages will be making more posts than they have in the past. We are trying to raise awareness and shed some light on what McDill Pond has to offer to its residents and the surrounding community. If there is anything in particular that you would like to see on our social media pages, please contact us by using the chat features on the corresponding page or email Sage Stanchik at sage.stanchik@gmail.com. Please also submit any photos relating to McDill Pond that you would like to see featured.
2023 Weed Harvesting:
· 2023 will be considered an “interim” year for weed harvesting. Both McDill Pond Lake District and the city of Stevens Point had completed their budgets prior to coming to an agreement for weed harvesting in 2023. With this said, harvesting will continue as it has in prior years. Because of this, we are looking for more volunteers to help with weed harvesting processes and will be hiring to staff the one functional harvester available to us. Aquarius is a company that builds and sells weed harvesters and they have offered to rent a second harvester to us late June through August. Here is a list of volunteer opportunities and current volunteers:
· City garage dispatch: working with the city of Stevens Point to allow harvester workers to directly call the city garage for harvester problems/maintenance issues. If that is not allowed, we will appoint a lead harvester person to work with the city garage

· Weed dumping area: Dale Bembenek Farms will continue to accept our weeds free of charge

· Hiring manager: Brenda Varga

· Staff scheduler: Jim Tanguay and/or Alyssa Olson

· Supply runner: Doug Wojcik

· Dock setup/breakdown: Steve Hall and Lindsey Ladwig family

· Payroll: We are considering phasing out the previous method of paper payroll and transitioning to Payroll4Free.com which is free payroll software offered to associations with 25 or less employees

· Harvester operators (must be 18 years of age or older): Steve Hall, Brian Jensen, Alyssa Olson, Jacob Mengel, Greg Olson, Jon Olson
· Tow boats/transport boat: Mike Phillips
· The lake district is awaiting answers from the City of Stevens Point for a possible change in weed harvesting in 2024. Until the city has put together a final offer/package, there will be no vote to keep harvesting as is or to utilize the city.

· The lake district is unsure if the City of Stevens Point has submitted a grant for financing a new harvester, so it is agreed that the McDill Lake District will write for the grant so the opportunity will not pass. If both McDill Pond Lake District and the City of Stevens Point write for the same grant, there will not be an issue, one of the groups will sign the grant over to the other if the grant is awarded. Krista Olson motions for the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation Association to write for and submit a grant application for weed harvester funding. The motion was seconded by Mike Phillips and approved by all of the lake district members present.

· Clark Aquatic will be implementing a large scale chemical weed treatment in the spring. Our options are to use Procellacor or Diquat or a mixture in different areas. Cost/price and water flow are the two biggest factors weighing on that decision. Krista will reach out to clarify where we would be allowed to use each chemical treatment and the cost, and this topic will be revisited and voted on. The Wisconsin DNR imposes many rules and laws regarding chemical treatments.
Next meeting: The next meeting will be for quarter 1. It will be held on February 9th, 2023 at 18:00 location to be determined. The lake district is considering using the city Annex building if possible with an additional online option via Zoom. Members will be notified when location is confirmed. The next annual meeting will be October 19th 2023 at 18:00 location to be determined.
Meeting adjourned 12/15/2022 at 20:13.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Sage Stanchik, Secretary McDill Lake District.
